
Meeting Minutes 

July 13, 2023 

Members present: Rhonda Dempster, Laura Fanguy, & Lance Ledet 

Members absent: Cody Blanchard, Marguerite Knight Erwin,  

Also Present: Monique Reulet, Public Works Secretary; Josh Bourgeois, Public Works Director; Kevin Clement, Mayor  

 

Ledet called the meeting to order. 

Fanguy moved to accept the minutes presented for the April 13, 2023 meeting. The motion was seconded by Ledet, all 

commission members were in favor, motion carried 3 to 0, with 2 absent. 

 

Dempster introduced the first item on the agenda – to review proposed 3’ x 3’ business sign to be located at 409 Green 

St. She stated that the proposed sign is 9sf, which is under the 15sf maximum allowed sign size for that zoning district. 

Ledet and Fanguy had no issues with the proposal. 

 

Ledet made a motion to accept the proposed 3’ x 3’ business sign to be located at 409 Green St. The motion was 

seconded by Fanguy, all commission members in, motion carries 3 to 0, with 2 absent. 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:19 p.m. 
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